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Comment on your draft letter regarding the adoption of IFRIC Interpretation 12 Service Concession Arrangements
Dear Mr Enevoldsen,

The Dutch Accounting Standard Board (DASB) appreciates the opportunity to respond to your draft letter regarding the adoption of IFRIC Interpretation 12 Service Concession Arrangements.
On the whole, we consider IFRIC 12 a less than perfect interpretation of the IFRSs for the financial reporting on a very complicated issue.
Besides, we do not fully agree with the conclusions reached for example in paragraph 13 of IFRIC 12 and in paragraph 22 of appendix 2 of your draft letter. The DASB cannot understand that under the intangible asset model the arrangement of the grantor and the operator is bifurcated into two arrangements where revenues are recognized twice, for the following reasons:
1. The one arrangement is not commercially understandable without the other arrangement. 

2. The nature of the operator’s expenditure on construction represents payments to acquire an intangible asset and, accordingly, no revenue (nor profit) can be recognized on the exchange of assets, if any.

3. The recognition of profits results into the capitalization of internally generated profits, which is not an allowed accounting treatment under IFRS.

4. A more recently revised standard like IAS 16 and a more recently issued standard like IAS 38 consider barter transactions differently from IAS 18 to which IFRIC 12 refers. These more recent standards require a change in the configuration of the expected cash flows (i.e. risk, timing and amount) related to the assets exchanged in order to have economic substance that is relevant for the recognition of profits (see paragraph IAS 16.24-26 and IAS 38.45-47). The configuration of expected cash flows related to the asset in respect of the construction that is exchanged for the intangible asset does normally not change any configuration of the expected cash flows and, consequently, there is no reason at all to recognize any revenues and profit.
Nevertheless, in the end we support the adoption of this interpretation by the European Union, taking into account the importance and relevance of the issue and the need for clarity on this topic. That is driven by the consideration that a less than perfect solution is better than none. However, we believe you should consider proposing the endorsement of IFRIC 12 for a limited period of for instance five years. In that period the IAS Board and not the Interpretation Committee should endeavour the development of a more comprehensive and more thoroughly elaborated standard on service concession arrangements.
Yours sincerely,
Hans de Munnik,
Chairman Dutch Accounting Standards Board
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